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TAMIL NADU 
 On August 31, the Tamil Nadu government - passed a Bill in the assembly to 

merge Dr J Jayalalithaa University with Annamalai University 
 As per the new Bill, Annamalai University will now become an affiliating type of 

university and colleges situated in the districts of Villupuram, Cuddalore, 
Kallakurichi and Mayiladuthurai will be affiliated to it. 

 Minister for higher education K Ponmudy introduced the Tamil Nadu Universities 
Laws (Amendment and Repeal) Bill 2021 for the merger of Dr J Jayalalithaa 
University in Villupuram district with Annamalai University in Chidambaram. 

 In February earlier this year, the then AIADMK government passed a Bill in the 
assembly to establish Dr J Jayalalithaa University in Villupuram to start 
functioning from this academic year. 

 The Bill passed in February sought to bifurcate the Vellore-headquartered 
Thiruvalluvar University and to create a new academic institution with 
headquarters in Villupuram 

 Accordingly, the colleges in the surrounding districts of Villupuram, Cuddalore and 
Kallakurichi would be disaffiliated from Thiruvalluvar University, and transferred to 
the newly established Dr J Jayalalithaa university 

 The DMK’s new bill seeks to repeal the Dr J Jayalalithaa University Act 2021 
 
 On August 31, the state government – announced to establish a research 

laboratory to study the usage of chemicals in cracker manufacturing units 
to prevent accidents 

 This was informed by labour minister C V Ganesan in the assembly  
 The minister said a committee was set up under the Sivakasi collector to monitor 

units and ensure safety of workers.  
 The government is set to ban all mining activities within a 500m range of 

archeological sites to prevent destruction of valuable artefacts. 
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 This was announced by minister for water resources, mines & minerals S Durai 
Murugan in the assembly on August 31 

 The Minister also said that the state’s mines and minerals rules will be altered 
soon to prevent unregulated and illegal mining being carried out in the hills and in 
other areas having stone inscriptions 

 The government also set aside Rs. 25 crore to check exploitation of natural 
minerals like granite and limestone through drone monitoring to quantify 
excavated minerals  

 A new M-Sand policy will soon be announced to regulate the segment, said the 
Minister 

 The state will establish an integrated apparel park at Rs. 400 crore on a 250 acre 
plot in Kumaralingapuram SIPCOT industrial park in Virudhunagar district.  

 It would generate direct and indirect employment to 15,000 people 
 This was announced by industries minister Thangam Thenarasu while replying to 

the debate on demands for grants in his department on August 31.  
 The department will also establish Future Mobility Park at SIPCOT industrial 

park in Shoolagiri, the first of its kind in India at Rs. 300 crore, to meet 
future demand for e-vehicles and environment-friendly vehicles.  

 Three testing centres would be established to support research and development 
centres of the defence units, which would come up in the state 

 

NATIONAL 
 On August 31, India - crossed the one-crore vaccination milestone for the 

second time in five days 
 The country had administered more than 1.28 crore doses of anti-Covid jabs on 

August 31, hitting a new high in single day vaccinations  
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 With this, the nation had surpassed its own record of 1.03 crore doses achieved 
on August 27. 

 The increased pace of vaccination is primarily driven by improved supplies. 
 The government estimates to provide around 20-22 crore doses in September 

and another 25-30 crore in October.  
 Overall, more than 65.26 crore doses were given till August 31, of which 77% are 

first doses.  
 At present, nearly 39% of the country’s total population has received at least one 

dose, whereas 23% is fully immunised against Covid-19 with two shots. 
 Only one state, Himachal Pradesh had achieved the 100% target of administering 

the first dose of Covid-19 vaccine to all aged above 18 

SUPREME COURT  
 On August 31, a record nine new Supreme Court judges, including three 

women judges - took oath of office in the auditorium of the Supreme Court's 
additional building complex for the first time ever in the history of SC 

 The nine new judges who would be administered oath of office as top court judges 
includes –  
 Justice Abhay Shreeniwas Oka (who was the Chief Justice of the Karnataka 

High Court),  
 Justice Vikram Nath (who was the Chief Justice of the Gujarat High Court),  
 Justice Jitendra Kumar Maheshwari (who was the Chief Justice of the 

Sikkim High Court),  
 Justice Hima Kohli (who was the Chief Justice of the Telangana High Court)  
 Justice B V Nagarathna (who was a judge of the Karnataka High Court), 
 Justice C T Ravikumar (who was a judge of the Kerala High Court),  
 Justice M M Sundresh (who was a judge of the Madras High Court),  
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 Justice Bela M Trivedi (who was a judge of the Gujarat High Court) and  
 Justice P S Narasimha (who was a senior advocate and former Additional 

Solicitor General)  
 

 
 

 Chief Justice of India (CJI) NV Ramana administered the oath of office to the nine 
newly appointed judges of the Supreme Court 

 It is for the first time in the history of the top court when nine judges would be 
taking oath of office at one go on a single day 

 Traditionally, the oath of office to new judges is administered in the CJI's court 
room. 

 Marking another first, the top court will now have as many as four women judges. 
 With the swearing-in of the nine new judges, the strength of the Supreme Court 

would rise to 33, including the CJI, out of the sanctioned strength of 34. 
 Three out of these nine new judges -- Justices Nath and Nagarathna and 

Narasimha -- are in line to become the CJI. 
 Justice Nath is in line to become the CJI upon retirement of sitting top court judge 

Justice Surya Kant in February 2027 
 Justice Nagarathna, daughter of former CJI E S Venkataramiah,  is in line to 

become the first woman CJI for just over a month — from September 25 to 
October 29, 2027. 

 Justice Narasimha would succeed Justice Nagarathna as the CJI and would have 
a tenure of over six months. 

 The five-member Collegium headed by CJI Ramana had on August 17 
recommended these nine names for appointment as judges of the top court. 

 The SC, which came into being on January 26, 1950, has seen very few women 
judges since its inception  
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 In over 71 years, the SC has appointed only eight lady judges starting from M 
Fathima Beevi in 1989 

 Presently, Justice Indira Banerjee is the lone serving woman judge in the top court 
after her elevation on August 7, 2018 from the Madras High Court where she was 
serving as the Chief Justice. 

 Justice PS Narasimha became a judge of the Supreme Court directly from the 
Bar.  

 He became the sixth lawyer to be directly promoted from the Bar to the Supreme 
Court after the collegium system for appointment of judges came into existence in 
1993. 

 After 1993, five lawyers —- N Santosh Hegde, RF Nariman, UU Lalit, LN Rao and 
Indu Malhotra— became Supreme Court judges after being promoted directly to 
the Supreme Court bench from the Bar. 

 Prior to this, Justice SM Sikri and Justice Kuldeep Singh were also appointed 
judges in the Supreme Court directly from the Bar.  

 Justice Sikri became the first Chief Justice to become a judge directly from the 
Bar. 

 While high court judges retire at the age of 62, the retirement age of Supreme 
Court judges is 65. 

 The Supreme Court Collegium comprises of Chief Justice NV Ramana, Justices U 
U Lalit, A M Khanwilkar, D Y Chandrachud, and L Nageswara Rao 

INTERNATIONAL 
 After two decades, the United States - has completed its withdrawal from 

Afghanistan, ending America's longest war, with the last plane out of Kabul. 
 The last US military aircraft carrying the final contingent of troops left one minute 

before midnight of the August 31 deadline from the Hamid Karzai International 
Airport in Kabul 
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 Maj-Gen Chris Donahue, commanding general of the 82nd Airborne Division, 
boarding the C-17 cargo plane, was the final US serviceperson to depart 
Afghanistan 

 More than 1,100 troops from coalition countries and more than 100,000 Afghan 
forces and civilians died during the war 

 The Taliban have proclaimed “full independence” for Afghanistan after the last 
U.S. soldiers flew out following 20 years of war. 

 US-backed Afghan rule was overthrown by the Taliban again on August 15 when 
the president Ashraf Ghani fled the country 

ECONOMY 
 India’s GDP growth - rose 20.1% in the three months to June, the first 

quarter of the 2021-22 fiscal year 
 

 
 

 This was based on the data released by the National Statistical Office (NSO) on 
August 31 

 The growth was a sharp contrast compared with a record contraction of 24.4% in 
the year-ago period. 

 It was also higher than 1.6% growth recorded in January-March 2021. 
 The latest June quarter numbers are close to the Reserve Bank of India’s forecast 

of 21.4%. 
 India remains one of the select few countries that have witnessed growth (year-

on-year) for three quarters in a row and is among the fastest growing economies 
during the April-June quarter 

 The manufacturing sector grew 49.6% year-on-year in the June quarter, 
compared with a 36% contraction in the year earlier quarter while the construction 
sector rose 68.3%. 

 
 Storage battery leader Exide Industries - is planning to set up the first 

lithium ion battery cell manufacturing facility in India, called Advance Cell 
Chemistry Project, or ACC.  
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 The company may look for a joint venture for the facility and would take a final call 
after the central government launches the fine print of the production-linked 
incentive (PLI) scheme.  

 The unit would be in addition to the lithium ion battery facility set up by the 
company in Gujarat in collaboration with Leclanche called Exide Leclanche 
Energy.  

 However, the existing facility does not manufacture lithium ion cells and it is more 
of an assembly unit.  

 The company has so far invested Rs 232 crore in the Gujarat project.  
  

APPOINTMENTS 
 B Venkatraman, distinguished scientist – has been appointed as the 

Director of Indira Gandhi Centre for Atomic Research, Kalpakkam 
 

 
 

 He succeeded A K Bhaduri as director IGCAR and director, General Services 
Organisation (GSO). 

 Venkatraman is the director, safety, quality and resource management group and 
director, engineering services group at the Centre 

 Venkatraman was first posted at the Radio Metallurgy Laboratory of IGCAR in 
1984 after completing his training at the Bhabha Atomic Research Centre (BARC) 
Training School at Mumbai in 1983.  

 With a research career spanning 37 years, he has combined the physics of Non-
Destructive Evaluation (NDE) with engineering and technology to provide 
solutions to problems in the nuclear and other strategic and core industries.  

 He has been primarily responsible for establishing the conventional and digital X-
ray, neutron radiography and thermal imaging facilities at the Centre  

 He was part of the DAE team to review the QA aspects of KKNPP-1&2. 
 Venkatraman also conducted a study on the ancient method of lost wax process 

used for casting such bronzes.  
 The expertise and experience he gained was later applied in the fabrication of the 

tallest Nataraja in the world which was gifted by DAE to CERN in June 2004. 
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SPORTS 
 Defending champion Mariyappan Thangavelu and Sharad Kumar - won the 

silver and bronze medals, respectively, in the men’s high jump T42/T63 
class event on August 31 

 

 
 

 With this, India’s medal tally at the Tokyo Paralympics touched 10 (2 gold, 5 silver 
and 3 bronze), six more than their best-ever medal haul in the history of 
Paralympic Games. 

 Mariyappan cleared 1.86m to win the silver, while Asian Games gold medalist 
Sharad took the bronze with an effort of 1.83m 

 Tamil Nadu Chief minister M K Stalin congratulated the Indian team for its 
success and announced a Rs. 2 crore prize for Mariyappan Thangavelu for 
winning silver medal in the Tokyo Paralympics 

 USA's world record holder Sam Grewe won the gold medal with a best jump of 
1.88m 

 Notably, Sam Grewe had finished with silver when Mariyappan won the gold in 
2016 Rio Paralympics with a best jump of 1.89m. 

 India's Varun Bhati, the bronze medal winner from Rio Paralympics finished 7th in 
the final. 

 The T42 classification is for athletes with a leg deficiency, leg length difference, 
impaired muscle power or impaired passive range of movement in the legs. 

 The athletes compete in a standing position.      
 The 26-year-old Mariyappan from Tamil Nadu suffered permanent disability in his 

right leg after it was crushed under a bus when he was only five years 
 Mariyappan had been training at the Sports Authority of India centre in Bangalore 

under coach Satyanarayana prior to the Paralympics. 
 Mariyappan became the third Indian after Joginder Singh Bedi and Devendra 

Jhajharia to win multiple medals at the Paralympics. 
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 Sharad suffered a paralysis in his left leg as a two-year-old after being 
administered a spurious polio vaccine.  

 He was training in Ukraine for over two years prior to the Games under coach 
Nikitin Yevhen 

 Earlier in the day, shooter Singhraj Adana fetched a bronze in the men's 10m air 
pistol SH1 event. 

 Bhavinaben Patel had opened India's account in Tokyo with her silver medal in 
table tennis women's singles (Class 4) on August 29 and then Nishad Kumar won 
the silver medal in men's high jump (T47) 

 Shooter Avani Lekhara and javelin thrower Sumit Antil won two gold medals for 
India on August 30 

 Devendra Jhajharia and Sundar Singh Gurjar won silver and bronze respectively 
in men's javelin throw (F46), while Yogesh Kathuniya also won a silver medal in 
men's discus (F56) on the same day. 

 

 


